
Christmas Luncheon at the Country Club of Jackson 

Mark Your Calendar: 

RETIREES 

News for and about Jackson-Area Retirees 

OFFICERS 

President                                    

Diane Loring                                              

517-782-7594                            

diane.loring@live.com                                      

Vice President                               

Bob Gilmore                                  

517-782-2071                                                 

rtgilmore5924@comcast.net 

Secretary                                                 

Karen Kurzynowski                                     

517-784-2715                   

kurzynowski@comcast.net 

Treasurers                                                 

Kitty Foster                                                 

517-783-4070                                        

kittymfoster@comcast.net                        

Mike Butchart                                             

517-789-6069                                             

butchartmike3@gmail.com 

Past President                                     

Tom Heikkinen                                           

517-782-5281                                             

twheikki@aol.com                                                                                

COMMITTEE CHAIRS                 

Events                                                      

Kathy Lake                                                 

517-688-9301                               

vicky32@frontiernet.net 

Legislative                                                 

Mike Butchart                                             

517-789-6069                                             

butchartmike3@gmail.com 

Membership                                     

AnnMarie Frohm                                        

517-783-4996                                       

irishlady01@comcast.net   

Scholarship                                             

Rhoda Tinkham                                             

517-628-9740                                          

rmtinkham@gmail.com 

Newsletter                                              

Joann Davis                                               

517-787-1189                                       

jedavis22@gmail.com                     

Sunshine                                                    

Jan Riede                                                  

954-675-4576                     

mjriede72@gmail.com 

Members-at-Large                                   

Michael Marcellino                                      

517-787-2023                                                

mmarcellino@comcast.net   

Sam Lalomia                          

517-262-5616 

slalomia@ameritech.net 

                            

Golf Tournament                                       

Bob Kiple                                                   

517-784-1591 

 

              

 

RETIREE OFFICE             

1945 W. Parnall Rd., P21-505  

Phone: 517-788-1221       

Fax:     517-768-1412                                       

If we miss your call, please 

leave a message. 

Website for retiree information: www.consumersenergy.com/retiree                         

Online Directory password:  Forerunners                                                      

December No December Jacksonians Board Meeting                 

January 22   Jacksonians Board Meeting 10:00 am                                       

February 12 Wine Tasting at Grand River Brewery                                     

February 26      Jacksonian Board Meeting  10:00 am                                                     

February 28 Consumers Energy Walk for Warmth                                                                                     

May 2019 Forerunners Board Meeting 

February  28:   Consumers Energy  -  Walk for Warmth 

Join hundreds of Consumers Energy employees and retirees at 
the 8th Annual “Walk for Warmth” on Thursday, February 28.  Donations           
collected from the event will be donated to the Community Action Agency to 
help struggling community members pay for home heating and furnace repairs.                                                             

Registration begins at 11:30 am at One Energy Plaza.  The event kicks off 
about 11:45 am in the Atrium followed by a 20 - minute walk (less than a mile) 
through downtown Jackson. 

February 12:  Wine Tasting at Grand River Brewery 

Over 116 people enjoyed a Christmas luncheon at the Jackson Country Club.  

Matt Walch, a tribute singer from Chicago entertained us with his musical     

talents.  Jacksonians enjoyed reminiscing through the voices of Sinatra, Dean 

Martin, Tony Bennett, Elvis and even Willie Nelson.     

“Wine Not” join us?  On Tuesday, February 12, at     

downtown’s Grand River Brewery, 117 W. Glick Highway. 

Bring your spouse or a guest and enjoy unique wines paired 

with a variety of cheeses and crackers.  The Jacksonians Chapter is covering 

the cost, so it’s Free.  You’ll even get to take home a logo wine glass, courtesy 

of the brewery owner, John Burtka.                                                                               

Registration begins at 1:00 pm and wine tasting at 1:30 pm.  To help us give 

Grand River Brewery an accurate headcount, contact our secretary Karen 

Kurzynowski at 517-784-2715 or email kurzynowski@comcast.net on or  

before Friday, February 8 and let her know how many people will be attending. 



Sympathy to the family of:    

*  John Frey (ret. 1987)                

*  William L. Reid (ret. 1987) 

 

Sympathy to retirees/employees who have lost 

family members:      

 *  Bernadette Houchin (ret. 2020) sister             

 Rita  Konopka 

 

______________________________________   ____________________________________       

NAME (Print)       SPOUSE 

____________________________________________________________________________________________    

ADDRESS     APT.#   CITY   STATE  ZIP 

PHONE ______________________________  EMAIL ________________________________________________  

Winter Address (if applicable) ____________________________________________________________________                      

    Address                 Apt.#  City                  State                Zip 

2018 Membership Dues ($10+$7=$17) $________  Scholarship donation  $__________    or                                                         

2019 Membership Dues  ($10+$7=$17) $________  = Total Enclosed $__________    Check #______    Date: _______    

                                                                             

 2019 Forerunner & Jacksonians Membership Renewal                Annual dues Forerunner   = $10.00 
                                                                                Annual dues Jacksonians = $  7.00 

Contact our Sunshine Committee Chair Jan Riede  (contact info. on sidebar) with information on:  Congratulations -

Sympathy—Landmark  Anniversary or Special Event that you would like included in the Jacksonian.   

Make your check payable to:  CP Jacksonians and mail the completed form with check to:                                                      

CP Jacksonians, Attn: Treasurer, 1945 W. Parnall Rd., P21-505, Jackson, MI 49201   

Forerunner (Michigan wide Chapter) & Jacksonians are working for you! Forerunners offering:  Mailing of the       

RetireeLine newsletters and July Forerunner newsletter to over 1,600 retirees.  Forerunners are also offering - High 

School Scholarships -  Annual Golf Outing and Luncheon event yearly.  The Jacksonians offering:  Monthly        

Newsletter mailed to over 500 members  -  Spring Luncheon - Holiday Luncheon - Annual Picnic - Free Events -  

Keeping in touch with former Co-workers - Meeting New Retirees - Annual Golf Outing - CE Events - CE Information                                                           

  Please consider becoming a member or renewing your Membership Today! 

Your Jacksonians Board Members for 2019  

 Prize Winners from our Christmas Luncheon 

  

I want to introduce you to our 2019 Jacksonians Board Members.  These    

people have donated their time and talent to making your Jacksonians a   

chapter you can be proud of being a member.  Pictured from the front:  Diane 

Loring, Mike Buchart, Kathy Lake, Ann Marie Frohm, Bob Gilmore, Rhoda 

Tinkham, and Joann Davis.  Board members not pictured:  Karen Kurznowski, 

Kitty   Foster, and Jan Riede.  Thank you all for your efforts on behalf of the 

Jacksonians. 

Fifty/Fifty drawing was won by Shirley Lapinski.  Shirley graciously donated her winnings back to the    

Forerunner Scholarship Fund.  Baskets were won by Jean Schaub & Dale Buehrer.  Gift Cards were won 

by Calvin Schuch, Dave Probest, Kathy Lake, and Carol Bunnel. 


